



Dear SBCSC families.

Thank you for completing another week of eLearning with our students, particularly during this challenging time, it is truly admirable -- and I know it's not easy. I'm so grateful for all of you.

I wanted to make you aware of several updates for the coming week:

- As I'm sure you've heard, our Governor announced yesterday that schools will remain closed for the remainder of the school year. Given this news, eLearning will continue on its current schedule until further notification.
- In recognition of the upcoming Easter holiday, the corporation will be closed on Friday, April 10. There will be no eLearning that day, and no meal distribution. Families will be encouraged to take double servings on Thursday to ensure adequate meals on Friday. Please enjoy Good Friday with your families.
- Next week, I will be meeting with a group of seniors from all the high schools to discuss what
 the current school closings mean for graduation, and to brainstorm ideas for alternative ways
 of celebrating graduation this year. I will keep you updated on any confirmed plans.
- Additionally, after spring break, all school meal distribution sites will distribute food from buses rather than school lobbies. All school meal sites will remain the same and operate on the same schedules, but food will be distributed from buses. Meal preparation sites will be limited to Jackson, Harrison, and Clay International Academy.
- School nurses will be stationed at the three meal prep schools (Jackson, Harrison, and CIA), and will also be in the Administration building and the Vehicle Maintenance Facility. The corporation is committed to ensuring everyone is adhering to health and safety recommendations to limit the spread of COVID-19.

I hope you and your families enjoy a well-deserved Spring Break, and that you're able to rest and rejuvenate before we begin again on Tuesday, April 14. Thank you for all your hard work.

Sincerely,

C. Todd Cummings, Ph.

Superintendent of Schools